St. Charles Parish

Department of Planning & Zoning

Land Use Report

Case Number:  PZS-2000-63

 GENERAL  APPLICATION INFORMATION

· Name/Address of Applicant:

Samuel Wright, Wayne Wandell

312 Williams Blvd.

Kenner, LA 70062

· Location of Site:

River Rd. St. Rose, adjacent to Preston Hollow Subdivision

· Requested Action:

Creation of 109 lots.

· Purpose of Requested Action:

Formal Construction Approval of Riverwood Estates Subdivision 
SPECIFIC SITE INFORMATION
· Size of Parcel:

40.34 acres

· Existing Land Use:

Vacant 

· Existing Zoning:

R-1A

· Surrounding Land Uses and Zoning:

Property is currently vacant and undeveloped and directly adjacent to Preston Hollow Subdivision (R1-A) on the downstream side. Property is situated between River Road and the ICG Railroad tracks. Downstream from the site, the land use is vacant and zoned R-1A.

· Comprehensive Plan Specifications:

“Encourage service oriented land-uses, especially airport related uses, while maintaining the existing residential uses.”

· Utilities:

All utilities are in place.
Floodplain Information:

X-zone from River Road to approximately halfway back;  AE +8 in the remainder.

· Traffic Analysis:

Site is served by River Road (LA 48).

ANALYSIS

This is a request for Formal Construction Approval. Applicant desires to begin construction of Lots 1-109 and required infrastructure of Riverwood Estates Subdivision. The preliminary plat case was approved by the St. Charles Parish Planning and Zoning Commission on July 6, 2000. The developer is also proposing to create a 20-foot wide service alleyway with 10-foot drainage servitude and 5-foot wide landscaped border along the western side of subdivision. This alleyway is to be accessed by three (3) 25-foot wide service driveways which will conform within the 1,500-foot block length requirements as per the Subdivision Ordinance, Section III Geometric Standards:

B.
Blocks:

1.
Length. No block shall be longer than one thousand five hundred (1,500) feet nor less than five hundred (500) feet between street centers.

The Ordinance does not specifically prohibit block lengths being divided by alleyways. However, a legal opinion from the Parish Attorney states that if portions of ground within a subdivision are to be maintained in private ownership by the developer, then those portions must be legal lots of ground. Hence, these alleyways need to be shown as a legal lot of record. Additionally, this “lot” has to show 60’ of hard-surface frontage on a dedicated street, per the Ordinance. To put this “lot” in use as an alleyway, the developer should stipulate such use on the Final Plat, the Act of Dedication and the Restrictive Covenants. The owner should also stipulate that maintenance of the alleyways will be solely and wholly the responsibility of the property owner of the “lot.” St. Charles Parish will not accept dedication of these alleyways.

All parcels proposed by this application meet or exceed the minimum lot size, area, and frontage requirements for the affected zoning district. A majority of lots are 80 feet wide and range in size from 11,880 sq. ft. to 24,953 sq. ft.

As of this writing, a letter of approval has not been submitted to the Department by the Director of Public Works and Wastewater. All other required letters have been submitted.

DEPARTMENTAL RECOMMENDATION

The Department of Planning & Zoning cannot recommend Formal Construction Approval until the required letter of approval has been received.

